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18 January 2021

The Honorable Christopher T. Sununu
Governor of New Hampshire
107 No r th Ma in S t ree t

Concord, NH 03301

Nashua Airport Hangar Facility Available for COVID-19 Vaccine Administration
Building Address: 9Perimeter Road, Nashua Airport, Nashua, NH
Interior Hangar Space: 14,000 Sq. Ft.; plus 8oo Sq. Ft. Office and Restrooms
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Dear Governor Sununu,

The purpose of this letter is to offer the use of our Aircraft Hangar facility at Nashua Airport in
support of your Administration's COVID-19 vaccination efforts. Our facility, located at 9
Perimeter Road, Nashua Airport, has street-side access and can accommodate several vehicles at
atime inside the hangar as avaccine-administration location.

Iunderstand the Nashua Airport Authority (NAA) is also issuing aletter in support of vaccine
deployment efforts at Nashua Airport, subject to considerations and constraints unique to the
airport and its regulatory and security environment. This letter should be read as complementary
to the NAA's Letter and subject to the Authority's jurisdiction. Temporary authorization from
NHDOT to make use of the aircraft hangar (although privately owned) for non-aeronautical
purposes will also be required.

The Hangar (we refer to the hangar as 'Building 9' due to its address at 9Perimeter Road) has
(100' X30') sliding hangar doors that can be opened for ventilation; and room exists, if needed,
for the location of vaccine-storage refrigeration units within the building. As the letter to you
from the Chairman Woods of the NAA indicates, street-side access is available through a
Perimeter Road vehicle entrance that will not interfere with airside aircraft traffic or movement.
Office and restroom facilities are available in the hangar for staff needs. Portable rest facilities
will be needed for public use. (An aerial overview of the building and local airport environment
is attached for your reference).

Coordination with the Nashua Police Department and/or NH National Guard or other law-
enforcement and the Nashua Airport Authority through its capable Chairman, Farrell Woods, and
Airport Manager, Chris Lynch, for vehicle staging, traffic management and airport security will
be essential to ensure there is no impact to ongoing Airport business operations and motor
vehicle traffic. While Perimeter Road is not well-suited to vehicle waiting or standing, I
understand efforts are underway to secure permission to use ample parking available at the
former Daniel Webster Campus parking lots located nearby and adjacent to the Airport for this
p u r p o s e .
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Amethod for metering traffic to and from Building 9will be important to avoid Perimeter Road
congestion. This will become easier as experience is gained with the logistical requirements of
this location, and amanageable vaccination rate is established.

Thank you for your leadership on behalf of the citizens of the State of New Hampshire, we look
forward assisting in any way we can.

Respectf

Shane A. McLaughlin
General Counsel, Nashua Jet Aviation
Managing Member, 9Perimeter, LLC


